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December 16, 2020 

 

Dear Parents, 

 

Yesterday the Premier announced that students in elementary schools will only be returning to school 

on Monday January 11th.  They will have “learning at home” on January 5 – 8, as January 4th is a PD day. 

Today students will be going home with a package of work to be completed during the week of January 

5 – 8; as well as some work to do on December 17 and 18. 

Students are expected to attend all online classes, and to behave and dress appropriately. Teachers 

will be taking attendance.   If your child is unable to attend one day, please email your child’s teacher. 

Students are expected to complete the at home learning and return the work on MONDAY JANUARY 

11. 

SCHEDULE 

December 17th  - Students online with teacher from 9:00 – 10:00 a.m. 

                               Work to be completed at home 

                                Virtual Assembly (link will be sent) 

December 18th – Students online with teacher from 9:00 – 10:00 a.m. 

                               Work to be completed at home 

                                Virtual Holiday Concert (link will be sent) 

January 4th – PD day – Emergency Daycare Open for Essential Services workers only 

January 5th – 8th – Students online with Homeroom Teacher each day at the following times: 

                                 Kindergarten, Grade 1, Grade 2:  8:30 – 9:30 a.m. 

                                 Grade 3, Grade 4, and Mr. M:  9:30 – 10:30 a.m.  

                                 Grade 5, Grade 6:  10:30 – 11:30 a.m.  
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January 5 – 8 :   Students online with French Teacher: 

 

Time Tues. January 5 Wed. January 6 Thurs. January 7 Friday January 8 

11:00 – 11:30 Ms. Boersma 
Ms. Allen 

 Ms. Boersma 
Ms. Allen 

 

11:30 – 12:00 Ms. Golding Ms. Bush Ms. Bush 
Ms. Golding 

 

12:00 – 12:30 Ms. Cusin 
Ms. Plue 

Ms. Cusin 
Ms. Stone 

Ms. Sauve 
Ms. Plue 

Ms. Sauve 
Ms. Stone 

12:15 – 12:45  Ms. Weir Ms. Weir  

12:30 – 1:00 Ms. Sanford 
Mr. Schultz 

Mr. Dooling Mr. Schultz Mr. Dooling 

12:45 – 1:15 Mr. Everson Mr. Everson 
Ms. DV 

Ms. DV 
Mr. Birch 

Mr. Birch 

1:00 – 1:30 Ms. Given 
Ms. Geisterfer 
Ms. Fama 

Ms. Carey Ms. Given 
Ms. Geisterfer 
Ms. Fama 

Ms. Sanford 

1:15 – 1:45  Ms. Schindel Ms. Schindel Mr. M 

1:30 – 2:00 Ms. Hooker Mr. M Ms. Hooker  

2:00 – 2:30 Ms. Carey    

 

EMERGENCY DAYCARE SERVICES 

Our daycare will be open from January 4 – January 8 for ESSENTIAL SERVICES WORKERS only.  Please 

visit the following site to register: 

Québec.ca/en/family-and-support-forindividuals/emergency-daycare-services/ and 

complete the form online. 
 
We’d like to wish everyone a happy holiday season! 
 

 

 

Valerie Link       Erick Tremblay 
Principal       Vice-Principal 
 

 
 

 
 

 


